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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, June 20, 2013 at the MacTier Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 

George Jones
Teri Restemayer 
Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent: 
Tracey Fitchett, Mike Kennedy 
1.
Approve agenda

Motion 13:28

To approve the agenda for the Library Board meeting of Thursday, June 20, 2013.  
Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

2.
Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on Thursday, April 18, 2013.
Motion 13:29

To accept the minutes for the regular Library Board meeting of Thursday, April 18, 2013.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

3.
      Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None

4.
Delegations: None

5.
Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour-The April circulation was 595.  Six classes with a total of 50 children visited the library.  The book club met with 6 people.  

Amanda Mills returned from maternity leave on May 8th.

The circulation for May was 807.  Six classes visited the library with 51 children.

Township staff is unlocking the main door to the library between 7:30 and 8 a.m. for public access to the washroom.

The application for the Canada Summer Student Grant was not successful this year.

Amanda and Barbara interviewed two applicants for the summer student position.  Claire Woodside was hired and will work twenty hours per week.

The Canada Day library book sale is on Saturday, June 29th from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.

The phones were not working for a couple of days but the line has now been repaired by Bell.

MacTier-The April circulation was 865.  Seventeen classes visited the library with 362 students.  The book club met with 15 members. The Preschool story time was quite popular attracting 10 preschoolers on average.  The parents who filled out the evaluation form rated the program as excellent and requested that it be continued.

Resumes for the MacTier Clerk I position closed on April 19th at 4 p.m.  Teri, Nadine and Barbara interviewed applicants on May 3rd and have hired Jennifer McCron who started on Friday, May 10th.

The circulation for May was 864.  Fourteen classes visited the library with 290 students.

The summer student, Nicole Baumgartner started on Tuesday, June 4th and she will be working twenty-five hours per week.

Lois Lemkay’s retirement open house was successful.  Mayor Braid attended bringing greetings from the Township.  Brenda Baker extended the best wishes from the Friends of MacTier Public Library and presented Lois with a beautiful floral arrangement.  Board Chairperson, Teri Restemayer and Vice Chairperson, Susan Stokes congratulated Lois on her years of service and presented her with a framed certificate and a shelf plaque.  A thank you note from Lois was given to the Chair to read to everyone.  Lois agreed to an Exit Interview and this will prove helpful in the future.

Port Severn-The April circulation was 216 with 89 customers visiting the facility.

May circulation was 330 with 154 customers visiting Port Severn.

Lorna Cramp had her third year staff review.
Overview-The e-materials downloads for April was 166 and for May was 149.  

The brochure “Understanding Ontario’s Public Libraries Act” produced by the Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport was handed out to the Board members.
Applicants for the Courier position were interviewed by Teri and Barbara on April 30th and on May 3rd by Teri, Nadine and Barbara.  Carol McCron was hired as Courier for a one year contract position.  This is a new position and will be evaluated in the spring of 2014.

Barbara sent a library information update for the Mayor’s 125 Day Report.

The Ontario Summer Job Service grant has been approved for a maximum of $690 to subsidize the MacTier Summer Student wage at $2.00 per hour.

The TD/Canada Trust Summer Programs will commence in Honey Harbour and MacTier on Wednesday, July 3 from 11 a.m. to noon for six weeks.  The Preschool Program will run from July 5th for six weeks on Fridays from 10:15 to 11 a.m.  The theme this year is “Go” and Nicole is planning the program and the craft for both libraries.

Barbara attended the Simcoe/Muskoka CEO meeting in Port Carling Public Library on Wednesday, June 12th.  The clinic in the morning addressed what policies the library is required to have under the legislation of the Municipal Act, the Occupational Health and Safety Act and the Accessibilities for Ontarians with Disabilities Act.  In the afternoon, Gwen Wheeler provided a Southern Ontario Library Service (SOLS) update and discussed the Ontario Annual Survey of Public Libraries due June 30, 2013.  The CEO’s had a round table discussion about library events and programs.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque register was reviewed by the Board.

c)Committee Reports

i.) Public Relations Committee-The committee has been reviewing the design and contents of the Annual Report and the Strategic Plan being produced by Ontario Library Service North.  The two brochures were printed up by Ontario Library Service North.  A copy of each brochure was handed out to the Board.  The Board discussed presenting these documents to Council.  The Board felt that it is very important to present these two documents to Council and answer any questions they may have.   There is a Council meeting on Monday, July 8 and Monday, August 12.   Barbara will try to book a library delegation for the August 12th Council Meeting.



ii) Friends of MacTier Library-Nothing to report.


d)Strategic Plan 2013-2016-

i)Public Service Committee-Barbara Swyers, Chair; Tracey Fitchett; Nadine Triemstra & Teri Restemayer

Barbara Swyers, Chairperson for this committee reported the 2013 goals to the Board.  A draft of the Service Brochure will be sent out to the Board.  Barbara discussed Library Aware, a marketing subscription program offered by Ebsco.  This program would give the library’s marketing materials a professional look and provide many formats with just filling in one information sheet.  Francine will look into funding for this project.
Motion 13:30

To approve the subscription to the “Library Aware” program for the duration of 1 year.  Funding to come from Literacy Reserve.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

ii)Port Severn Committee-Susan Stokes, Chair; Francine Albrough; Mike Kennedy; Teri Restemayer & Barbara Swyers
Committee meeting for the Port Severn Library was held on June 10/13, 1:30, at the Honey Harbour Library

Present:  Teri Restemayer, Barb Swyers, Francine Albrough and Susan Stokes

The meeting was to start a clear vision for what the future Library in Port Severn will look like in function.

To aid us we used a SOLS(Southern Ontario Library Service) program that estimates the square footage needed for the building based on physical aspects of what is needed within.  We are looking to make the Port Severn Library the main Township Library.

This meeting started us on a path of establishing the space needs within the proposed Library.

We will meet again early in September.  The meeting adjourned at 4:30.

iii)Sustainability/Funding/Grants-George Jones, Chair; Ann Woods; Teri Restemayer & Barbara Swyers
George Jones, Chairperson told the Board about the idea of a community cookbook for a fundraising project.  The Board perused the flyer and added one statement to it.  The Honey Harbour summer student will wrap three boxes and put the flyer on them for each branch.  This will be advertised on the website, in the Gazette and E-news and on bulletin boards around the Township.

The application form for B.E.A.M. is now online and the committee will meet on Thursday, June 27th at 1 p.m. to fill it in and apply for this grant for the library’s website accessibility modifications.

e)Website-The new updates and accessibility features are being completed this month.  


f)Council Rep Report-Mike Kennedy was not present.  

g)Cell phone policy update- The updated cell phone policy was reviewed by the Board.

Motion 13:31


To accept the updated Cell Phone Policy as presented.

Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

h)Doors Open Georgian Bay- This event was on Sunday, May 19 and George Jones displayed his photographs in the Margie Birch Room of the Honey Harbour Public Library.

i)Just Add Water Festival-The library has booked a spot on Saturday, July 13th.  The set up time is 10 a.m. and the market opens from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m.  Ann, Susan, George and Barb will be in the library area that day.  The library will be borrowing the overhead tent canopy from the Honey Harbour Community Co-op as last year.

6.

New or Other Business:

i)Reserve Funds- The Sustainability/Fundraising/Grants committee recommended that a reserve fund should be set up for the Port Severn Library project.  Barbara reviewed the reserve funds and found that there already is a fund called the ‘Port Severn Library Reserve’.  Any donations for the new library will be recorded under this fund.

Three new computers were purchased for Honey Harbour as previously discussed under the Technology Plan.  

Motion 13:32

To transfer one thousand four hundred and forty-six($1446.00) from the Library’s Capital Program and Equipment Reserve (5-1-3000-3051) to Revenue to pay for three replacement public access computers in the Honey Harbour Public Library.
Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by George Jones

Carried

ii)Financial Statements 2012-Barbara reviewed the Draft Financial Statements prepared by DBO Canada LLP.
Motion 13:33

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Library Board receives the financial statements dated May 3, 2013 subject to subsequent events work to be completed by the audit firm of BDO Canada LLP;

AND THAT the Library Board supports the inclusion of a total budgeted amortization expense of $32,035 for the 2012 fiscal year to be in line with the presentation of the actuals in accordance with the public sector accounting board standards.

`

Moved by Ann Woods


Seconded by Francine Albrough
Carried

iii)SOLS Trustee Meeting Report-Ann Woods attended the SOLS Trustee Meeting at the new Barrie Public Library, Painswick Branch.  They had a tour of the new library and Ann was very impressed.  SOLS Consultant, Gwen Wheeler had asked Ann to report on the steps to accreditation, how did we accomplish it and why.  Ann reported that there were many questions after her report and many Trustees present were interested in attaining accreditation for their library system.
Ann came back with many ideas such as a meet and greet with Council and the Board, teleconferencing at Board meetings and many various projects by other libraries.  The Trustees took part in a round table discussion where they could talk about their library system and ask specific questions to the group.  
iv)Date for Make-up meeting-The Board decided to meet on Thursday, July 18 at 7 p.m. at the Honey Harbour Public Library.
v)Library Board Staff/Volunteer Dinner-The dinner will be on Friday, October 25th.  Barbara will confirm the Baxter Ward Community Centre as soon as it is booked.  

            7.   
Closed Session: None
8. 

Adjournment 



Motion 13:34

To adjourn the regular meeting of Thursday, June 20, 2013 at 9:40 p.m. with a reminder of the next meeting for July 18, 2013 at the Honey Harbour Library.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by Ann Woods
Carried

_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair



 

______________
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